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Date:  September 6, 2022 
 
To:  Mayor and Council 
 
Thru:  Joshua H. Wright, City Manager 
  Dawn Lang, Deputy City Manager / CFO 
 
From:  Matt Dunbar, Budget & Policy Officer MD 
 
Subject: 2022 Comparative Cost of Services Report Prepared by the City of Tempe 
 
Attached is a copy of the City of Tempe’s 2022 Comparative Cost of Services Report. This 
annual report analyzes the estimated annual taxes and fees paid by the average residential 
household for eight cities and towns in the Phoenix area, including the City of Chandler. The 
report is compiled as of July 2022 using property tax rates, sales tax rates, and utility rates 
for solid waste, water and wastewater, which were in effect at that point in time. This Cost of 
Services report is also shared on www.chandleraz.gov/budget. 
 
The study is useful in comparing the average costs a resident would pay in each community, 
but consideration should be made to the differences in each community that these costs 
represent. There are a variety of factors that effect rates and fees such as the growth a city 
is experiencing, age of infrastructure, capital needs, value of commercial and residential 
properties, geography, demographics, socio-economics and a variety of other factors and 
decisions that effect how cities fund the differing needs of their communities. 
 
Cost of Services Overview 
Overall, the report shows that Chandler has a lower than average total annual cost for 
services at $1,754. For comparison, the highest annual cost of service is $2,717, while the 
average across all eight municipalities is $2,217. The analysis uses four factors; solid waste 
rates, water/wastewater rates, sales tax rates, and property tax rates, and uses various 
assumptions to determine the estimated cost of municipal services for the median 
household in each municipality. 
 
We appreciate that the City of Tempe publicly shares this report which helps us compare the 
cost of our operations with those of other municipalities in the area. It is rewarding to see 
that Chandler continues to be reflected favorably in these annual comparisons of the cost 
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for municipal services for a median residential household reflecting the value our residents 
receive for the fees and taxes they pay.  
 
Should you have any questions regarding this information, please contact me at x2256. 
 
Attachment – City of Tempe 2022 Comparative Cost of Services Report 
 
c: Tadd Wille, Assistant City Manager 
 Andy Bass, Deputy City Manager 
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